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20th May 2013 

Dear Colleague

Revalidation and GP Specialty Training

Revalidation has become law and came into effect for trainees on 1st April. This letter is written to update you on how this affects doctors in training. Whilst some of the finer details of how this will work are currently being considered by a Deanery Revalidation Steering Group, there are some underlying principles which it might be useful for trainers to be aware of.
Doctors who have not been revalidated and complete their training will be revalidated on gaining CCT and exiting from training. For these doctors, the 5 year revalidation cycle will therefore start at the completion of training. However, there will be some doctors whose revalidation date falls whilst still in training. This might typically include doctors who have delayed entering vocational training for whatever reason, doctors who train part-time, or doctors who have had breaks whilst in training, including maternity leave.

In terms of what will be required to fulfil revalidation requirements, we would recommend that trainee  should be aware of the guidance on supporting information already issued by the GMC (as applies to all licensed doctors for revalidation purposes).  Trainees should ensure that the appropriate evidence is provided within his or her e-portfolio. For trainees the annual appraisal requirement will be substituted by the ARCP process, with the Responsible Officer being the Postgraduate Dean. It is important that a trainee realises that failure to engage with the e-portfolio may not only have an impact on training but may also compromise suitability for revalidation. However, ARCP and revalidation are still separate processes and the RO may take into account other information when making the revalidation recommendation. This will include the “enhanced form R”, in which the trainee needs to provide further information on the scope of their practice, and also to make statements about complaints and compliments, significant events, serious untoward incidents, probity and health.  Evidence may also be obtained from clinical governance structures.
COGPED and COPMED have decreed that Form Rs which are incomplete or not submitted on time will result in an ‘unsatisfactory - outcome 5 - insufficient evidence’ at ARCP.
Further details about revalidation and training may also be found on the deanery website www.oxforddeanery.nhs.uk/revalidation.aspx
We would be happy to try to answer any queries you may have in due course. 

                              Dr Simon Street                                    Dr David Grimshaw     

                              ARCP chair                                             ARCP vice-chair

